
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF SULLIVAN 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that there has been presented to the Town Board of the 

Town of Sullivan, New York, at a regular meeting thereof held on November 18, 2020, proposed 

Local Law No. D-2020, a local law to Amend the Town of Sullivan Zoning Law, by amending 

Section 275-50, Subparagraph “B”, and adding new Subparagraph “R”, to prohibit Solar Farms on 

all lands north of New York State Route 31 in the Town of Sullivan between the boundaries of the 

Town of Cicero and the Town of Lenox, and require developers to post a public improvement 

bond for damage to local roads prior to the issuance of any building permits. Said Local Law has 

been introduced and will be considered for enactment pursuant to the provisions of the Municipal 

Home Rule Law. The full text of said Local Law is on file at the Town Clerk’s Office at the Town 

Hall located at 7507 Lakeport Road, Chittenango, New York for inspection by all interested 

persons. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that on November 18, 2020, the Town Board declared 

itself to be lead agency, determined that this proposed Local Law is an unlisted action and will 

have no significant adverse impact on the environment for purposes of SEQRA. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on the 

proposed Local Law using the online streaming service known as YouTube 

(https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCr9O9yfy128B6AwR4nu6__Q) on December 16, 2020 at 

5:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard, at which time all persons interested will 

be heard (due to the current Covid-19 pandemic, meetings shall be held in this manner until further 

notice when meetings shall resume being held at the Sullivan Town Hall, 7507 Lakeport Road, 

Chittenango, New York).  Should the public wish to participate in the public hearing, the Town 

has posted an informational sheet on their website (www.townofsullivanny.gov) and their 

Facebook page outlining the steps that will need to be completed so that questions can be asked in 

real time. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the public may mail or electronically submit 

comments on proposed Local Law No. D of 2020 to the Town Clerk 

(abettinger@townofsullivan.org) by noon on December 16, 2020. 

DATED: November 18, 2020 s/JILL DOSS, Deputy Town Clerk 
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